Oregon Society of Enrolled Agents
Board of Directors Zoom Meeting
May 22, 2023

Agenda attached. President’s Message attached. Financial Reports attached.
Evelyn Davis called the meeting to order at 10:05 a.m. Eve Davis, Anne Burgess, Nicole Piehl, June Brock, Maddy Gaoiran, Susan Bladorn, Joyce Davis, Catherine Giovinco, Michael Davidson, Carol Wild (by proxy to Michael Davidson) were in attendance. Quorum was reached.
Angela read membership statement.
Eve Davis moved to approve the January 19, 2023 minutes, Maddy Gaoiran seconded the motion and it was passed.
Treasurer Report: Question as to whether Portland chapter money needed to be moved to general funds on the Balance Sheet. It was agreed to just leave those funds on the Balance Sheet as they are. It was discussed what should happen to the Central Chapter funds and the South Chapter funds, and whether separate chapter bank accounts were needed. A motion was made by Susan Bladorn to identify all chapter bank accounts, close them, and move the funds to the state account. Anne Burgess seconded. The motion passed. Policies and Procedures should be updated to note this.
The NAEA board meeting on May 19, 2023 was discussed. Major motions were passed to no longer require dual membership in NAEA and a State affiliate. A member can join either one separately or both together. Major By-law changes would create a 2nd class of chapter wherein dues would be collected by the NAEA State affiliate totally separate from NAEA. Need to watch how this turns out.
A report from Laura Kardokus noted that OR tax consultants were down 222 and OR tax businesses were down 226. An apprenticeship program was briefly discussed. There was discussion about working with OATC – we can affiliate an association member.
There was discussion on what ORSEA should be in the future. The mission statement should be revisited. Currently there is no one to fill the Vice President position.
2023 Conference duties: 
a. Nicole will make the surveys and Angela will handle receiving the completed surveys;
b. Eve and Anne will go through attendance data then email results to Nicole; and
c. Nicole will upload CE to IRS and do CE certificates.
2024 Conference: it was decided to do this conference live hopefully in Newport. Maddy will call the hotel.
The next board meeting will be July 28, 2023 in person. Location and time to be decided.
Anne moved to adjourn meeting and Maddy seconded it. Meeting adjourned at 11:58 a.m.




